



Denham Parish Council 
MINUTES
July 22, 2020 at 7.30pm online
	1/220720

	Apologies and Approvals of Absence
None.  In addition to Parish Councillors Tania Farrow (in the chair), Nick Farrow, Kerina Jane and Jane Gilmore, the Clerk Rod Caird, and County Cllr Guy McGregor and District Councillor Matthew Hicks were also present.   


	2/220720
	Declarations of Interest and Requests for Dispensation
None


	3/220720
	To approve the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on May 27 and July 13, 2020
The Minutes were approved



	4/220720
	Members of the public are invited to make any comments on items on the Agenda or to raise issues for consideration at future meetings. Reports may be presented by County Cllr Guy McGregor and District Cllr Matthew Hicks
Cllr Hicks reported that Mid Suffolk is pushing forwards on climate change, hoping to convert the whole waste fleet to electrical power.  Charging points for electric vehicles will be made more available.  The housing stock must be made more environmentally friendly.  There a still coronavirus grants available to local businesses.  He asked to be kept informed about grant applications for the village hall project.  


	5/220720
	To consider an update on Denham Community Council and the Village Hall renovation project, with particular reference to repairs being undertaken before the winter
The Community Council website is being updated.  Annual accounts are being prepared for an Annual General Meeting in September.  Ten people had attended a discussion the previous weekend.   The ground round the hall is clear and an upcoming piece in the Diss Express is expected to be helpful.  The ambition now is to get roof work done before the winter sets in.  Volunteers are still sought to help with the work of planning the project and raising funds.  


	6/220720
	To consider purchase of a Speed Indicator Device for the posts on Hoxne Road
It was agreed to proceed with purchase of a sign from Westcotec and approaches would be made to the District and County Councillors for grant support.


	7/220720
	To consider updates on any current planning applications, including recent applications for large-scale chicken sheds in nearby parishes, with special reference to broader issues of heavy goods vehicle traffic and regional development 
No new applications had been made. The Parish Council meeting on July 13 had addressed the question of future chicken production and associated HGV traffic.

 

	8/220720
	To receive an updated financial report from the Clerk, and to deal with any payments due.  Standing orders, financial regulations, code of conduct and other statutory documentation will be tabled for approval and adoption at the next meeting
An updated bank reconciliation was presented, showing available funds of £5,366.69.  

Payments had been made to Rod Caird (Clerk Pay) £202.88, and HMRC (PAYE) £101.60.  The Village Hall water bill of £23.17 was also due for payment.

Payments were made under sections 111 and 112 of the Local Government Act 1972.
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	Correspondence and urgent matters to the brought to the attention of the Parish Council
The next scheduled meeting will be held on Thursday September 24, 2020, probably online again 



